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Township of Southgate 

Minutes of Seniors Advisory Committee 

 

December 9, 2021 

2:00 PM 

Electronic Participation 

 

Members Present: Ellie Adams 

 Muriel Scott 

 Arlene Crooks 

 Catherine Faulds 

  

Members Absent: Barbara Rowe 

 Jan Powell 

 Mary Leach 

  

Staff Present: Dave Milliner, CAO 

 Elisha Milne, Recording Secretary 

 Holly Malynyk, Customer Service and Support 

  

 

1. Electronic Access Information 

Council recordings will be available on the Township of Southgate 

YouTube Channel following the meeting.  

2. Call to Order 

Chair Ellie Adams called the meeting to order at 2:11PM. 

3. Confirmation of Agenda 

Moved By Arlene Crooks 

Seconded By Muriel Scott 

Be it resolved that the Committee confirm the agenda as amended 

to include the Southgate Seniors Advisory Committee Brochure. 

https://www.youtube.com/user/SouthgateTownship
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Carried 

 

4. Declaration of Pecuniary Interest 

No one declared a pecuniary interest related to any item on the 

agenda. 

5. Delegations & Presentations 

5.1 Project Lifesaver Grey Bruce - Sandra Hong, Education 

Coordinator of Alzheimer Society of Grey-Bruce 

Moved By Catherine Faulds 

Seconded By Arlene Crooks 

Be it resolved that the Seniors Advisory Committee receive the 

Project Lifesaver Grey Bruce presentation as information.  

Carried 

 

6. Adoption of Minutes 

Moved By Muriel Scott 

Seconded By Catherine Faulds 

Be it resolved that the Committee approve the minutes from the 

October 14, 2021 Seniors Advisory Committee meeting as presented. 

Carried 

 

7. Staff Updates 

7.1 2022 Southgate Seniors Fair 

Member Ellie Adams updated the Committee Members on the 

Southgate Seniors Fair and discussed any foreseeable barriers. 

She advised that she has spoken with Richard Amyotte of the 

Dundalk Fire Department who will also be involved with the 

Seniors Fair.  CAO Dave Milliner confirmed that the Early ON 

program that runs in the Dundalk Arena will be able to relocate 

on that day to accommodate the Southgate Seniors Fair.  

Member Ellie Adams is confident they will have a good turn out.  

Members discussed a possible in person meeting at the Arena in 
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early 2022 to view the facility and discuss more detailed plans 

for the Southgate Senior Fair.  

7.2 Southgate Seniors Brochure 

Member Catherine Faulds discussed with the Members the 

challenges and difficulties while preparing the Southgate Seniors 

Brochure regarding contact and phone information and 

identifying the main purpose of the brochure and Members 

discussed. 

8. New Business 

None. 

9. Members Privilege - Good News & Celebrations 

All Members shared well wishes to Member Arlene Crooks.  CAO Dave 

Milliner mentioned the challenges of the COVID-19 Pandemic and 

praised how the Seniors Committee has persevered and kept meeting 

virtually, he also extended holiday wishes to all the Members. Member 

Muriel Scott reminded everyone about the Flato Edgewood Suite Open 

House on December 11, 2021, at 11:00AM. Member Arlene Crooks 

spoke about how she will be teaching exercise programs again in the 

New Year.  

10. Next Meeting  

February 10, 2022, but will be confirmed once the 2022 Council and 

Committee calendar has been approved. 

11. Adjournment 

Moved By Catherine Faulds 

Seconded By Muriel Scott 

Be it resolved that the Committee adjourn the meeting at 3:20PM. 

Carried 

_________________________ 

Chair Ellie Adams 

_________________________ 

Recording Secretary Elisha Milne 


